
Dear Student Council, 
 
I’m writing to inform you of the resignation of one of our full-time officers, namely Kayla 
Nolan (VP for Welfare & Equality, Blanchardstown Campus). Her resignation was submitted 
on the 11th January, and her final day of work was the 26th January. There are currently no 
plans to reopen nominations given spring-time elections take place within the next 8 weeks, 
as well as the fact that her position will cease to exist (given the referendum). This decision 
has also provisionally been supported by the Electoral Commission. Kayla also provided the 
following correspondence before her final day of work: 
 
“I am wholeheartedly grateful to have had the opportunity to work alongside a wonderful 
and caring Executive team. I have learnt so much from this job that I will carry with me into 
my own business and life as I move onward. And of course, I will cherish all of the memories 
from working with you and the team. However, as much as I will miss you all, I wish you and 
the Union the best of luck throughout the rest of the term! Thank you for everything that 
both you and the team has taught me and supported me through. I have endless 
appreciation for you all.” 
 
On behalf of the entire team, we hope she achieves her goals in life. As well, should Student 
Council have any further questions, I’ll be happy to elaborate as always.  
 
Best, 
 
Brian Jordan 
President 
 
 


